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COLUMBIA RIVER REGIONAL FORUM 
 

TECHNICAL MANAGEMENT TEAM 
June 16th, 2004  

 
FACILITATOR’S SUMMARY NOTES ON FUTURE ACTIONS 

Facilitator: Donna Silverberg 
 

The following notes are a summary of issues that are intended to point out future actions 
or issues that may need further discussion at upcoming meetings.  These notes are not 
intended to be the “record” of the meeting, only a reminder for TMT members. 
 
SOR 2004-MT-1:  
Libby is currently at 2440.2’ elevation with water supply forecasts of 4.44 and 4.78 
MAF, per the COE and RFC June finals. The sturgeon pulse operation is in its third week 
– Libby is operating at 15 kcfs out, and inflows are at 27.9 kcfs.  
 
Given the decrease (from May) in the water supply forecast, Montana requested to ramp 
down the sturgeon operation and provide stable flows around 12-13 kcfs for the rest of 
June, then July and August. Montana believes this operation could enhance survival 
conditions for both sturgeon and bull trout. Also, continue to monitor conditions, as 
summer inflows remain uncertain. If inflows rise, release more water, with stability as the 
goal. 
 
A number of scenarios were presented by the COE today at the request of Montana and 
the USFWS. Scenario “5” is the closest to VARQ, but goes over 15 kcfs outflows, and 
so, from the USFWS’ perspective, is not as good as scenario “4”.  
  
Bob Hallock, USFWS, reported that two female sturgeon have spawned (fish 5 and 6 
since 1991). The reason for adding 1 kcfs ramp-up is to keep flows stable as inflows in-
river recede so as to avoid dewatering the sturgeon eggs.  The USFWS supports salmon 
and sturgeon operations, both listed species, over bull trout, during this low water year. 
When asked about the flow ramp-up in August, the response was that it has been done in 
the past to support down-river salmon flows. 
 
ACTION: After further discussion, TMT supported continuing with the sturgeon pulse 
operation laid out in the USFWS SOR (so ramp up to 16 kcfs on Sunday, June 20), and 
discuss July and August flow strategies (after the sturgeon pulse ends) at the TMT 
meeting next Wednesday, June 23. While Montana did not object to this, they believe a 
more conservative approach should be taken given the poor water conditions and 
uncertainty about sturgeon biology. 
 
SOR 2004-13:  
The salmon managers discussed transport and spill at McNary and reached a consensus 
to recommend that BiOp spill continue to the gas cap until June 30, so long as flows are 
above 220 kcfs and temperatures are below 62°. If conditions change before June 30, 
begin collection for transportation at that time. 
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The COE suggested a thorough vetting of the transportation data this year. The data at 
this point is preliminary, so from the COE’s perspective, the BiOp criteria for transport 
should be relied on. Oregon offered that in the interim, take a more balanced approach – 
so do not transport as many fish. 
 
NOAA said that the SOR is consistent with the BiOp, and suggested using the tailwater 
monitor to gauge temperatures. 
 
ACTION: The COE and BPA agreed that the BiOp could be interpreted the way the 
salmon managers described it for this SOR, and agreed to link the end of BiOp spill with 
the end of spring-like conditions at McNary. To clarify the transportation strategy, when 
spill ends (even if before June 30), the fish will be collected and transported. 
 
Next Meeting, June 23rd, 9am-noon: 
Agenda Items: 
• Libby Operations 
• Hanford Reach Update 
• Mid-Columbia Flow Objectives 
• Revised Treaty Fishery Teletype 
• McNary 1% Test 
• McNary Transport  
• Dworshak Summer Operations 


